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October 11, 2016
 
To:          Grinnell College Community
 
From:    Patricia Finkelman ’80, Chair, Board of Trustees
  Raynard S. Kington, President
The Board of Trustees met last Thursday, Friday and Saturday in Grinnell. The following is a brief summary of the meeting.

1) New Board members Charles Gottdiener ’86, John Kispert ’85, Angela Onwuachi-Willig ’94, and Edward Senn ‘79 were welcomed to their first regular, campus Board meeting;

2)   The Board approved awarding the Bachelor of Arts degree at mid-year to those students who successfully complete the degree requirements;  

3)   Several Board members attended the 2016 Named Chair Installation Ceremony and luncheon on Thursday, which honored three faculty members: Sarah Purcell ’92, L.F. Parker Chair in History; Mark Christel, Samuel R. and Marie-Louise Rosenthal Professor of Library Science, and Davíd Cook-Martín, assistant vice president for global education and senior international officer;   
4)   The Trustees dined with members of the science division faculty on Thursday evening;

5)   Board members participated in informal, small group, career conversations with students at the Thursday evening session organized by the Student Government Association;  
6)  President Kington provided a campus update;
7)   Board members heard a presentation on the progress of the Phase I Building Project; they discussed and voted affirmatively on the two motions related to the design direction and budget for the Humanities and Social Studies Complex, and the Phase I Project budget and financing plan. Representatives from the construction and architecture firms were in attendance to answer any questions;
8)  Chair of the Faculty, Henry Morisada Rietz ’89, reported on accomplishments of the 2015-16 academic year, as documented in the annual reports of the former Faculty Chair, Elaine Marzluff, and Dean Latham, as well as recent efforts of the Faculty Executive Council related to shared governance, liberal arts in the 21st century, faculty position allocation, and diversity;
9)   The Trustees approved the College’s financials and audit reports for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2016;

10)  Board members considered the comprehensive set of proposed changes to its bylaws and  discussed in small groups some of the specific proposed changes;
11)   Board members heard a panel discussion on higher education shared governance (Raynard Kington, Michael Latham, Henry Rietz ‘89, and Anne Spence ’66, trustee), moderated by Trustee David Maxwell ’66, and discussed various issues and perspectives on the subject;
12)  Trustees considered the Board committee structure proposal;
13)  Members of the Board, along with many students and staff members, witnessed and applauded the announcement of a generous financial gift from Penny Bender Sebring ’64 and her husband Charles Lewis.  Their support will help advance students’ career aspirations in education, through the Education Professions Community, and business, through the establishment of the Business and Finance Community.  Both programs are part of the plan to develop seven career communities within the College’s Center for Careers, Life, and Service (CLS);  
14)  The Grinnell College Golf Course was the venue for the pre-dinner reception on Friday    evening; 
15)  Members of the Board dined with members of the senior administration at the President’s home on Friday evening;
16)  The Trustees heard a presentation on Saturday morning from President Kington and Lakesia Johnson, Assistant Vice President and Chief Diversity Officer, with regard to campus diversity, including student and faculty data, programming, staffing, training, program development, and other campus initiatives.
